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        Morice Town Primary Academy
‘Not height alone but foundation’
Charlotte Street, Plymouth, PL2 1RJ



                           Telephone: 01752  567609

Website: www.moricetownprimary.co.uk                         Email: morice.town.primary.school@plymouth.gov.uk

Monday 8th June 2020
Dear Parent/Carer 

Re: Clinical Vulnerable People and Covid-19 

I am writing to let you know the Government has recently updated its guidance for staying alert and staying safe. As part of this, it has amended the clinical vulnerable list to include chronic (long term) mild to moderate respiratory diseases such as asthma. 

Clinically vulnerable people are defined by the Government as those people who: 

• Have an underlying health condition listed below (that is, anyone instructed to get a flu jab each year   on medical grounds): 

o chronic (long-term) mild to moderate respiratory diseases, such as asthma, chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD), emphysema or bronchitis 

o chronic heart disease, such as heart failure 

o chronic kidney disease 

o chronic liver disease, such as hepatitis 

o chronic neurological conditions, such as Parkinson’s disease, motor neurone disease, multiple sclerosis (MS), or cerebral palsy 

o diabetes 

o a weakened immune system as the result of certain conditions or medicines they are taking (such as steroid tablets) 

o being seriously overweight 

Individuals in this group are advised to strictly social distance, stay at home as much as possible and take extra care when going outside. The addition of chronic (long term) mild to moderate respiratory disease such as asthma and this will affect around 1-in-11 children and 1-in-12 adults who are receiving treatment for asthma in England. 

Therefore, if your child falls into any of the clinically vulnerable categories, we are asking you to seek medical advice before sending your child to school this week. This is based on the latest guidance from Public Health England and is designed to ensure the safety of your child. 

It is your decision as to whether you send your child to school but please be rest assured that should you choose not to send your child to school then we will continue to offer home learning options for those pupils who are unable to attend school to ensure they still receive a high-quality education. 

I apologise for any inconvenience this causes. If you have any questions about this guidance or would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Yours Sincerely, 
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Mr J Roberts
Executive Headteacher







Morice Town Primary Academy is part of the Reach South Family of schools 
info@reachsouth.org

